Kimley»Horn

November 14, 2017

Harnett County Planning & Inspections
108 E. Front Street

Lillington, NC 27546

Attn.: Collocation Application Review

Re: Verizon Wireless Campbell University
Project Address: 179 Day Dorm Road

Dear Sir or Madam:

Kimley-Horn respectfully submits construction drawings on behalf of Verizon Wireless for
commercial building review from Harnett County.

Verizon is proposing to install a Small Distributed Antenna System (DAS) on and in Jones
Hall on the Campbell University Campus. The site is intended to increase coverage of the
campus by placing three (3} roof antennas on the roof and three (3) equipment racks in the
existing third floor storage room. Verizon is proposing to penetrate the third floor storage
room wall in order to run coax from the equipment cabinets to the antennas on the roof. The
rooftop antennas will be installed on non-penetrating mounts which are then loaded with
sufficient ballast required to keep them in place. The coax will be run along the roof using a
coax support bridge that allows for rooftop safety and maintenance.

Verizon will install a separate panel in the existing storage room but will utilize the building’s
existing electrical service. The impervious surface area of the parent parcef will not change.

Upon completion of your review and approval the contractor will pay any additional fees
associated with the review and complete any additional forms or provide signatures required
by Hamett County. If you have any additional questions please do not hesitate to contact
me by phone (819-677-2000) or email (Jenny. Adams@Kimley-Horn.com).

Very truly yours,
KIMLEY-HORN AND ASSOCIATES, INC.
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Jennifer Adams
Permitting Coordinator
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